Report to the Lead Member and Deputy Lead Member for Housing

Report of the Director of Housing Services

Subject: City of Salford’s Home Energy Conservation Act 1995 Fifth Progress Report

For Information

Date of Meeting: 21st September 2001

Purpose of Report
To advise the Lead Member and Deputy Lead Member about the City of Salford’s fifth progress report to the Secretary of State for Transport, Local Government and the Regions, on the City’s Home Energy Conservation Act 1995 Strategy submitted 31 August 2001.

Recommendations

That members note the City of Salford Home Energy Conservation Act 1995 fifth progress report.

Financial Implications

None directly from this report.

Background
Under the Home Energy Conservation Act 1995, the Council is required to publish a strategy, identifying measures, which will result in a 30% energy efficiency improvements in homes in the City over the next 10 to 15 years.  The Council is also required to report on policies, strategies and achievements in tackling fuel poverty in the City.  There is an additional statutory requirement to monitor progress and report this to the Secretary of State for Environment, Transport and the Regions on an annual basis. The progress report is assessed by the Secretary of State and the assessment forms an element in the annual HIP process to determine the allocation of finances.   A copy of the standard return is attached. I am satisfied we have made genuine progress towards our targets and are developing a sustainable range of projects to meet the goals of the Home Energy Conservation Act.
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